
Baby born from 16-year-old frozen
embryo in S. China

A healthy baby boy has been born from an embryo frozen 16 years ago, a
hospital in south China announced on Monday.

A 46-year-old woman gave birth to a son at the First Affiliated Hospital of
Sun Yat-sen University in Guangdong Province in early February. Her other
first son, already 16 years old, was from the same batch of embryos frozen in
2000.

“I’m just really ecstatic to have another child,” said the woman. She gave
birth to her first child through IVF in 2000, when the hospital froze her 18
other embryos.

Last year, the mother came to the hospital asking to get pregnant again,
after China lifted the one-child policy.

“There were a few issues to handle when she asked to unfreeze her embryos,”
said Xu Yanwen, director with the reproductive center of the hospital. “It
was not easy to awaken the frozen embryos because of freezing techniques and
there were also problems with her womb.” Xu added that risks were also high
for women of advanced maternal age.

Both the baby and mother are doing well and will be discharged from hospital
soon.

Xu Yanwen said that embryos frozen in the hospital date back as early as
1994.

“As more mothers come to have their embryos unfrozen, the record may probably
be broken any time,” Xu said.

With the end of the one-child policy, an increasing number of woman of
advanced maternal age have visited the hospital to conceive with the help of
Assisted Reproductive Technology, Xu said.

“In 2016, we received about 1,000 woman above 40 years old seeking to have
more babies, and the average age of women to have their eggs retrieved rose
from 32.7 years to 33.7 years,” Xu said.

Li sends congratulations on China-
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Australia Tourism Year

Premier Li Keqiang sent congratulations to the opening ceremony of the China-
Australia Tourism Year, which was held on Sunday in Sydney.

The premier affirmed that cultural exchanges are one of the most significant
pillars for a bilateral relationship and he hopes both countries can expand
cultural and people-to-people exchanges through such events as the China-
Australia Tourism Year.

Li also said China and Australia are popular tourism destinations, with more
than 2 million trips made between the two countries last year.

Both countries, the premier said, respect the diversity of global
civilization and China is willing to promote cooperation with Australia based
on mutual respect and openness, and bring more benefits to both peoples as
well as global peace and stability based on their friendship over the past 45
years.

In his congratulatory letter, Australian Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull said
the past 20 years has seen major achievements in tourism cooperation due to
the efforts of both countries. China has become the most significant tourism
market for Australia, and the number of tourists visiting the Oceanic country
reached 1.2 million in the last year, he said.

Turnbull said the China-Australia Tourism Year marks the beginning of a new
era for bilateral relationships and both countries will share opportunities
for development in the future.

More than 2,000 people, including officials, leading tourism figures and
local residents, attended the ceremony.

Plane strikes sky lantern, resulting
in airport delays

A Kongming lantern, or sky lantern, caused delays at the Beijing Nanyuan
Airport on Saturday night after becoming stuck in the engine of an airplane,
the airport confirmed on Sunday.

Information about the incident was first released on the Sina Weibo account
of a civil aviation maintenance forum on Saturday night, posted along with a
photo showing a broken sky lantern on the engine vane of an airliner at the
airport.
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The airplane eventually took off after checks revealed there was no damage to
the aircraft.

With the Lantern Festival approaching, the airport has warned people not to
release Kongming lanterns or drones near its runway clear zone.

A Kongming lantern is a small hot-air ballon made of oil paper, which rises
into the air due to a small flame warming the air inside and thus lowering
the density of the lantern. People release the lanterns to make wishes,
especially during the Mid-Autumn Festival and Lantern Festival celebrations.

An aviation professional who declined to be named told Beijing News that sky
lanterns, drones and kites pose safety risks to aircraft in runway clear
zones, as they can interfere with a pilot’s vision or come into contact with
aircraft.

Changshui International Airport in Kunming released a statement on Sunday,
saying that it had experienced numerous cases involving illegal unmanned
flying objects in the airport’s runway clear zone recently, adding that its
public security department is conducting an investigation into the issue.

According to Legal Evening News, an unmanned drone entered the runway clear
zone at Mianyang Nanjiao Airport in Sichuan province on Feb 2, causing three
airliners to be diverted and five flights to be delayed. The airport resumed
regular services two hours later.

Meanwhile, unmanned flying objects caused delays to departures and arrivals
at Shuangliu International Airport in Chengdu on May 28 and Aug 2 last year,
the paper reported.

According to China’s Civil Airport Regulation, it is illegal to release birds
or fly unmanned balloons and other flying objects in an airport’s runway
clear zone.

Many provinces and regions, such as Yunnan and Beijing, have released
detailed aviation regulations banning the launching of fireworks or the
flying of drones and balloons in airports’ runway clear zones. Those who
violate laws may be fined between 20,000 and 100,000 yuan ($3,000 and
$15,000).

In January, the Ministry of Public Security released a draft regulation to
punish those who violate public orders, which states that those who ignore
State regulations on flying all-purpose aircraft, including drones and
powered paragliders, or other objects such as balloons, will be taken into
custody for five to 10 days. In cases of gross violations, offenders will be
taken into custody for 10 to 15 days.



Psychiatrists jump ship along with
patients

The Chinese community has been shocked by an outrageous case of psychiatrists
“running away” from a hospital, along with 64 patients over the weekend.

 

File photo of Guihang 300 Hospital. [Photo : cgtn.com]

The Guihang 300 Hospital released an announcement on its official website
Saturday, declaring that 64 patients being treated at the hospital had left,
led by the director of psychiatry, Yang Shaolei, without informing the
patients’ families or going through any formal procedures. Meanwhile, 11
other staff members of the psychiatry department had quit before getting
official approval by the hospital, the announcement said.

The hospital immediately reported the incident to the police and later
confirmed that the psychiatrists and patients had been transferred to Guiyang
No.6 Hospital, according to the announcement.

“The hospital believes this is a planned incident that severely infringes on
the patients’ guardians’ right to know and choose, maliciously offends the
professional integrity of the medical staff, and tramples industry rules for
healthy competition…” the hospital said, and it will “hold the involved
medical staffers accountable according to the law”.
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Fire kills 18 at massage parlor in E.
China

The photo taken on Feb 6, 2017, shows a foot massage parlor that catches
fire on Feb 5 in Tiantai county, Zhejiang province. [Photo/Xinhua] 

At least 18 people have been killed and another two injured after a foot
massage parlor caught fire in east China, local authorities said Sunday.

The fire broke out at around 5:26 p.m. Sunday in the Zuxintang Foot Massage
Parlor in Tiantai County, Zhejiang Province, according to the county’s
publicity department. The fire was extinguished at about 7:05 p.m..

Eight people were found dead in the fire, while another 10 died in hospital
after medical efforts failed, according to the department.

Pictures on microblog Sina Weibo show a building engulfed by heavy smoke and
people jumping out of windows, while firefighters were trying to tame the
blaze.

An investigation into the accident is under way.
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